
 

Vision Statement: 
Our school provides learning opportunities enabling students and staff to achieve personal excellence and pursue their passions in an inclusive, supportive, and 
respectful environment. We educate students by teaching skills and modeling attitudes needed to become successful lifelong learners and responsible, caring school 
and global citizens. Our school honours dignity, purpose, and options for all. 
 
Notre école offre des opportunités d’apprentissage permettant aux élèves et aux enseignant(e)s de réaliser leur propre excellence et de poursuivre leurs passions 
dans un milieu inclusif, positif, et respectueux. On instruit les élèves en enseignant les habilités et en modelant les attitudes nécessaires pour devenir des apprenant
(e)s à vie ainsi que des citoyen(ne)s scolaires et globales/aux responsables et bienveillant(e)s. Notre école fait honneur à la dignité, aux buts et aux options pour tous 
et pour toutes.  
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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Happy New Year to our NDSS School Community,  

I hope that all of the NDSS students, families, and 
staff have had a wonderful holiday break.  This was 
a noteworthy year-end with the windstorm and wa-
ter advisory, which greatly inconvenienced many of 
our families well into the holiday break.   I hope that 
we will have a smooth end to the semester and the 
remainder of our winter will be less dramatic.   

As I look back at my December calendar, I am over-
whelmed with all of the wonderful events that our 
staff and students planned.   Although there are lit-
erally too many to mention, some of the noteworthy 
events/initiatives that our terrific staff and students 
spear headed in December alone were: Empty 
Bowl, door decorating, Everyone Deserves a Smile, 
Christmas Hampers, Pancake Breakfast, Ab-Ed 
Turkey dinner, Career Fair, Winter Concert, and a 
last block holiday assembly.  Although all of these 
events take a lot of preparation and planning, and 
can frankly be exhausting.  It is all for the greater 
good of our school community and I hope that our 
students and staff feel appreciated.  December was 
a wonderful month overall!   

NDSS and the rest of our school district have en-
tered the electronic era of report cards for com-
municating student progress.  Of course, for this to 
be effective our school is reliant on students and 
families to know how to log into the MyEdBC sys-
tem to see student progress, attendance and report 
cards.  Going electronic is saving NDSS over 2000 
pieces of paper every reporting period.  Of course, 
this transition is not without its challenges.  To help 
ensure that all students and parents/guardians 
know how to log onto the MyEdBC system, our 
teachers will be bringing our students through com-
puter labs this week (January 8-11) to teach them 
how to log on.  We will also be teaching the stu-
dents how to teach their parent/guardians how to 
logon to the system from home.  This process will 
also enable us to prepare our students for our up-
coming course selection, which will also be elec-
tronic.     

The second week of January will see our students 
receive their semester two timetables.  Students 
selected their courses last year, and we expect few 
changes for the second semester.  The process of 
student course selection is how we build our timeta-
ble and staff our building for the following year.  
This year our Grade 10-11 students will be select-
ing their courses for the 2019/2020 school year 
electronically between January 29-February 8

th
.  All 

students in these grade levels will be responsible 
for making their selections directly into the MyEdBC 
system.  This will mostly be done from home, but 
assistance can be provided at the school if needed.  
Grade 8 and 9 students will select their courses at 
school in the library with assistance from NDSS  

 

ADMINISTRATION 
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counsellors, teachers and administration.  This will 
occur from February 4-8

th
.   

Our first semester is rapidly ending with regular 
classes concluding on January 22

nd
, with Provincial 

Exams and Numeracy Assessments running from 
Monday, January 21

st
 to Friday January 25

th
.  Stu-

dents may be required to attend school on the 23
rd

 
to the 25

th
 for course completion or project presen-

tations etc.   

Let’s all have a strong conclusion to our first se-
mester and good luck to everyone writing provincial 
assessments.  Preparation is the key to success!   

Sincerely, 

Geoff Steel 

Principal, NDSS 

STUDENT EMAILS REQUIRED 

Students will require an email address to access 
their MyEdBC accounts for course selection.  If your 
student does not have an email account registered 
with the office, they will not be able to complete 
course selections for next year. 

MYED PARENT PORTAL ACCOUNTS 

Report cards are now distributed online.  Keep up 
with your student’s grades, attendance and notifica-
tions. NDSS communicates primarily via email.  If 
you know of parents that may not be aware of this, 
or who are not receiving school emails, please share 
this newsletter and information with them, to ensure 
they do not miss important notifications.  For assis-
tance, or to have an account created, please email 
ND-FamilyPortalQuestions@sd68.bc.ca or contact 
the office at 250-740-2000. 

mailto:ND-FamilyPortalQuestions@sd68.bc.ca


NDSS CALENDAR FOR THE 2018-19 SCHOOL YEAR  

2019 
Jan. 7 (Mon)             School Re-Opens 
Jan. 21 - 25 (M-F)    Graduation Numeracy Assessment              
Jan. 22 (Tue)           Last Day of Classes for Grades 8-12   
Jan. 24 (Thu) English 12 Prov. Exam 8:30-11:30 am 
Jan. 25 (Fri) Comm. 12 Prov. Exam 8:30-11:30 am 
Jan. 25 (Fri) FRAL 12 & FRALP 12 Prov. Exam  12:00-3:00 pm 
Jan. 28 (Mon)          Semester 2 Term 1 First Day 
Jan.  30-31 (W-Th) Grad Photo Retakes 
Feb. 1 (Fri) Grad Photo Retakes 
Feb. 7 (Thu)            Semester 1 Report Card Available on MYEDBC  

        Parent -Portal (Electronic Distribution) 
Feb. 18 (Mon)          BC Family Day 
Feb. 25 (Mon)          Non-Instructional Day (District Pro-D) 
Feb. 26 (Tue)           Non-Instructional Day (School-based Pro-D Day) 
Mar. 4 - 13               *OCSL (Grade 8-9) / Interim (10-12) Update Week  
Mar. 6 (Wed)            Midway Term One  
Mar. 13 (Wed)          Parent Teacher Contact: Dismissal 1:46 pm 

       Classroom meetings 3:00-5:00 pm  
Mar. 15 (Fri)             Last day of classes before Spring Break 
Apr. 1 (Mon)  School re-opens after Spring Break 
Apr.19 (Fri) Good Friday 
Apr. 22 (Mon) Easter Monday 
Apr. 23 (Tue)  Term 2 First Day 
May 1 (Wed)            Report Card Available on MYEDBC  

       Parent -Portal (Electronic Distribution)  
May 2 (Thu)             Parent-Teacher Interviews/ Gr. 8/9 SLC’s  

       Dismissal 1:46pm 3-6 pm Lg. Gymnasium 
May 10 (Fri) Non-Instructional Day (School Based) 
May 20 (Mon)          Victoria Day 
May 22 (Wed) Midway Term Two 
May 23 (Thu)           Aboriginal Graduation, John Barsby (tentative) 
May 30 (Thu) Fine Arts Night 
Jun. 5 (Wed)           Grade 10-11 Awards Assemblies, in school 
  Grade 12 Evening Awards 6:00 pm Lg. Gym 
Jun. 6 (Thu)             Athletics Awards Recognition 
Jun. 20 (Thu)           Last Day of Regular Classes for Grades 8-12 
Jun. 21 - 27  English Numeracy Assessment              
Jun. 24 (Mon) Evaluation de Numeratie  
         (French Immersion Numeracy Assessment) 
Jun. 24 (Mon)  English 12 Prov. Exam 8:30-11:30 am 
Jun. 25 (Tue) Francais Langue 12 Prov. Exam 8:30-11:30 am 
Jun. 26 (Wed) Comm. 12 Prov. Exam 8:30-11:30 am 
Jun. 26 (Wed)          Commencement Rehearsal  
       (Nanaimo Conference Centre) - TENTATIVE 

Jun. 27 (Thu)           NDSS Commencement  
        (Nanaimo Conference Centre) - TENTATIVE 

Jun. 28 (Fri)  Year End Administrative Day  
Jul. 4 (Thu)  Semester 1 Report Cards Available on MYEDBC  
          Parent -Portal (Electronic Distribution) 

 
*OCSL = Ongoing Communication of Student Learning 

MYED PARENT PORTAL 

Have you got a MyEd Parent Portal Account?  

If you have not been able to log in, or have not 
seen your student’s report card, please email ND
-FamilyPortalQuestions@sd68.bc.ca and we will 

do our best to assist you. 

MYED FAMILY PORTAL LINKS 
Many parents are now accessing their student’s infor-
mation on the MyEd Family Portal.  We recommend com-
pleting your security questions the first time you log in, so 
that you can reset your password if you cannot get in to 
your account. 

You may access the portal at the following URL 
(website link):  https://www.myeducation.gov.bc.ca/aspen  

GETTING STARTED WITH THE FAMILY PORTAL:  
Here are links to instructions and video to help you with 
navigating the Family Portal: 

https://nd.schools.sd68.bc.ca/students-parents/myed-bc-
family-portal/ . 

If you have any difficulties accessing the Family Portal, 
please email your questions to: 

ND-FamilyPortalQuestions@sd68.bc.ca 

Francophone students/families may contact: 
ecole_ndss@csf.bc.ca  

If you have any questions regarding your student’s at-
tendance or class assignments, staff emails may be 
found here: https://nd.schools.sd68.bc.ca/our-school/staff-
directory/ 

If you would like to access the portal, but have not 
had an account created, please contact the office 
with your email address, so we can have an account 
created for you.  Stay current with your student’s 
schooling! 

 

FOLLOW US ON TWITTER 
@NDSSIslanders 

for timely notifications 

PEDESTRIAN DANGER 

During this dark season, we ask students to please 

pay extra attention to safety, for yourself and your 

friends. Please use crosswalks, respect traffic lights, 

and make certain you are not using a phone or 

headphones while in traffic areas. Please be safe! 

MY NDSS WBSITE 

The NDSS website is now being updated on a    
regular basis.  Please check our website for more 
current information! 

myndss.ca 

mailto:ND-FamilyPortalQuestions@sd68.bc.ca
mailto:ND-FamilyPortalQuestions@sd68.bc.ca
https://www.myeducation.gov.bc.ca/aspen
https://nd.schools.sd68.bc.ca/students-parents/myed-bc-family-portal/
https://nd.schools.sd68.bc.ca/students-parents/myed-bc-family-portal/
mailto:ND-FamilyPortalQuestions@sd68.bc.ca


PAC CORNER 

NDSS PAC meets the first Tuesday of the month at 7:00  

Stay involved!  The p.m. in the NDSS Library.  The next  
meeting will be February 5th.  Parents should park in the 
rear of the building behind the band shell. 

Website: https://nd.schools.sd68.bc.ca/students-parents/pac/ 

Email us:  ndsspacchair@gmail.com  

A huge Thank You to Nanaimo Ladysmith Schools 
Foundation for providing food. Also Thank You to teach-
ers and students who volunteer to help keep this pro-
gram running smoothly every morning.  
Students are welcome to come and get any of these 
items to start the day:  

Bagels, English Muffins or Toast 

Fresh Fruit 

Yogurt and Applesauce 

Granola Bars 

Hard Boiled Eggs 

Milk or Juice 

On Wednesdays, French Toast is available. 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

                     Breakfast Club is 

                        up and running 
                         every morning 
                       from 7:55 to 8:25  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARKING ISSUES 

REMINDER:  Students MUST have applied for 

student parking, and only park in the gravel lot by 

Serauxman stadium.  Students without a parking 

pass, or who park in staff parking, WILL receive a 

parking ticket. 

PARENTS:  Staff parking is monitored, so guests 

should park in one of the four clearly marked spots 

(we have new signs), in front of the school by the 

office, to avoid getting a ticket.  Should  these be oc-

cupied, please check in with the office for a tempo-

rary parking pass. 

PROVINCIAL EXAM SCHEDULE 



GRAD PAGE 

DRY GRAD 2019—June 21, 2019 

Dry Grad provides graduating student with the opportuni-
ty to celebrate their success at an alcohol and drug-free 
event. The event is hosted at the Beban Park Complex 
in Nanaimo.  Graduates will be entertained with many 
fun filled activities.   

Events include karaoke, scuba diving, prize give-a-ways 
and much more will round out the all night affair.  The 
event also includes a colossal amount of food, drink, 
friends, music - and a lot of fun!  

The cost for this fun event is $60 if payment is made be-
fore March 1st, 2019. The cost will increase to $65 after 
that time.  Volunteers are always in high demand, and 
often have as much fun as the students! Check it out! 

Website:  http://www.nanaimodrygrad.com/ 

Email us:  Info@nanaimodrygrad.com 

VANCOUVER ISLAND UNIVERSITY 
CONNECTIONS  

Various activities and program information 
sessions are happening over the next few 
months. Bookmark the VIU Events page to make sure you 
don’t miss out. https://www.viu.ca/events/ 

Highlights:   

Biology Night- Mark your calendar for January 17, 2019 
6:00pm Building 355, Room 203 Featuring Biology B.Sc. de-
gree graduates representing diverse careers: Health profes-
sionals, environmental professionals, graduate Research, K-
12 education 

Webinars are led by Recruitment Officers who will be able 
to answer any questions students have about their transition to 
VIU. Topics such as navigating the student record, finding 
helpful resources & student services, getting involved on cam-
pus, and residence are covered.  

https://connect.viu.ca/future-students/webinars  

Educational Advisor visits- will be happening regularly. 
We encourage you to check your counselling area for dates 
and sign-up sheets so you don’t miss out on these opportuni-
ties.  

Dual Credit Information session:  

Monday February 11, 6:30pm at VIU Bldg 356 Room 109  

Will you be in grade 12 next year? Do you want to learn more 
about earning University Credits while still in High School? 
This unique program enables university courses to be offered 
to current secondary students. Students successfully complet-
ing course(s) will receive dual credits: elective courses to-
wards their Dogwood Diploma, as well as university credit 
course(s) with Vancouver Island University. 

How to connect with VIU:  

a. General inquiries connect with a Recruitment Officer at 
250.740-6672 or viuconnect@viu.ca  

b. Visit our campus and take a tour to get a current student 
prospective on why VIU is for you. For registration and op-
tions: viu.ca/visit 

b. Students ready to plan for September 2019 connect with 
Advising at 250-740-6410 or advising@viu.ca  The Education-
al Advisor assigned to NDSS is Jamie Wood. 

Office hours: Monday 8:30-3:30pm, Tuesday 8:30-6:00pm, 
Wednesday 10:30am-3:30pm, Thursday 8:30-3:30pm, Friday 
8:30-3:00pm  

c. Application status and documentation questions connect 
with the Registration Centre at 250-740-6400 or registra-
tion@viu.ca 

GRAD TRANSITIONS 

Final Due Date(Submit before this date if possible) 

3
rd

 package: March 7
th
 2019 

Exit Interview and Questions: March 11 – April 
26

th
 

Students leaving after semester 1 should have 
had all packages submitted  by January 7th and 
exit interview completed by January 22nd. 

GRAD PHOTO RETAKES   

January 30th & 31st, 2019 from 2:00—7:00 pm 

February 1st  from 2:00—4:40pm 

Grads can now sign up for a retake or first time appoint-
ment.  To sign up here are the instructions: 

Go to the website:  Lifetouch.ca/Qualicum  

 Choose from the pull down menu:  Nanaimo District 
Secondary (not Nanaimo/SD68 retakes) 

 Click on "Schedule" in the upper right hand corner  

 Follow the instructions to create an appointment 

***If a student/parent needs any help to sign up for a 
grad photo appointment DO NOT contact the 

school.  Call Lifetouch at 250-738-0983 (then press 2 
for the Lifetouch local office).   

If students would like a NO CHARGE retake then bring 
back the entire set of proofs from the original photos.  If 
you would like a second set of proofs or if it is a first time 
Grad Portrait session then please bring $25 at the time of 
the scheduled appointments.   

GRADE 12 SCHOLARSHIP CORNER: 

District Awards applications will be accepted from Janu-
ary 14th to February 15th at noon. 

Create an account at: https://sas.nlsf.ca/App-Login.aspx   

Ms. Pyne will have a brief meeting after school Monday 
Jan. 14th and at lunch January 16th in room 311 to intro-
duce the application form. 

Schulich Leadership STEM scholarships 

(Science, Technology, Engineering and Math)  

http://www.schulichleaders.com/ 

If you wish to apply see Ms. Pyne.  
You will need to hand in an updated scholarship resume 
by Monday, January 21st.   

Ministry of Education: District/Authority Scholarships 
  
Approximately thirty, yes, 30, will be awarded to students 
from NDSS of $1250 each! 
If you have strengths in one of the following areas you 
must apply for this award.  
1. Indigenous Languages and Culture 
2. Fine Arts  
3. Applied Skills  
4. Physical Activity  
5. International Languages  
6. Community Service  
7. Technical and Trades Training  
Download the Word document in the link below to com-
plete the form as neatly as possible. 

https://sas.nlsf.ca/Dogwoods.aspx 

You will also need to provide: Evidence of your area of 
strength (a portfolio, essay, presentation, video, etc.) 
A minimum of two references and letters describing your 
area of strength. 
This package should be submitted to Ms. Pyne by Febru-
ary 15th 2019 

UNIVERSITY OF ALBERTA OPPORTUNITY 

This is an exciting opportunity for Grade 11 
students called Boarding UAlberta. This is 
an exclusive event open to Grade 11 stu-
dents across Canada. Twenty students will 
be chosen to visit their campus in Edmon-
ton for the weekend of May 24-26, 2019. If 
selected, their ticket will include flights, accommodation 
and a whirlwind weekend of exciting events on and off 
campus. More information, including a video from previ-
ous years is available at uab.ca/boarding. 

Applications will be accepted until February 10, 2019. 

https://www.viu.ca/events/
https://connect.viu.ca/future-students/webinars
mailto:viuconnect@viu.ca
file://///capitan/shares/a/advising/All%20Advisors/High%20School%20Advising%20and%20Visits/Newsletters/viu.ca/visit
mailto:advising@viu.ca
mailto:registration@viu.ca
mailto:registration@viu.ca
https://local.prestigeportraits.ca/bc/qualicum-beach/2701-alberni-highway.html
https://sas.nlsf.ca/App-Login.aspx
http://www.schulichleaders.com/
https://sas.nlsf.ca/Dogwoods.aspx


Pic 2 

HOMEWORK CLUB 
Mon—Thurs, after school Rooms 165 & 166 

Homework Club runs Monday-Thursday for an hour 
after school, in rooms 165 & 166.  On Mondays, help 
happens from 1:45 - 2:15. Students are welcome to 
stay in the room and work after 2:15, however, they 
will not receive any help during that time.  

BC-QUEBEC EXCHANGE PROGRAM 

This program is open to students who will be in 
Grade 11 next year.  It is a FREE exchange pro-
gram during which BC students are paired with stu-
dents from Quebec.  The student from Quebec will 
stay in BC for 3 months during the fall, and the BC 
student will stay with the Quebec family for 3 months 
during the winter.  If you are interested or would like 
more information, please contact Ms. Cunnian at:   
lisa.cunnian@sd68.bc.ca . 

COMMUNITY SCHOOL CORNER 

Self-Defense for Teen Boys  

13 to 19 Years. Increase your confidence and self-
respect while improving your physical conditioning. Safe-
ly learn a variety of escapes, blocks and evasions that 
will help you navigate your life with more physical safety. 
Please wear strong, loose clothing. Program presented 
in partnership with NDSS Community School. Thursdays 
January 24th to March 14th 2019 from 330pm-430pm. 
Instructor: Ryan Coffey  

Registration is by phone or online 250-756-5200 or 
www.ireg.nanaimo.ca   

Jumpstart is funding provided by Canadian Tire for 
children across Canada to participate in physical activi-
ties from homes that could use financial support.  Janu-
ary 15th 2019 is the start date for new applica-
tions.  Please check the Jumpstart website or contact 
our Community School Coordinator Michelle Swecera for 
more info. 

http://jumpstart.canadiantire.ca/content/microsites/
jumpstart/en/apply.html 

Michelle Swecera, Community School Coordinator  

mswecera@sd68.bc.ca  

mailto:lisa.cunnian@sd68.bc.ca
http://www.ireg.nanaimo.ca
http://jumpstart.canadiantire.ca/content/microsites/jumpstart/en/apply.html
http://jumpstart.canadiantire.ca/content/microsites/jumpstart/en/apply.html
mailto:mswecera@sd68.bc.ca


EMPTY BOWL 

Student Council Vice-President Katrin Han-
nesson, and President Erin Burnley 

Student council with Peter Sinclair from Loaves 
and Fishes—presentation of $2900 raised! 

STUDENT COUNCIL 

RAISED $2900 FOR 

LOAVES AND FISHES! 

GOVERNOR GENERAL’S AWARD  Grade 12 student Erin Burnley 
was the recipient of the Governor General’s Sovereign’s Award for Vol-
unteers in November.  This medal recognizes the exceptional volunteer 
achievements of Canadians from across the country in a wide range of 
fields and pays tribute to the dedication and commitment of volunteers.  
Throughout Erin’s five years at NDSS, she has consistently contributed 
to her school community in a variety of volunteer roles. She has taken 
on increasingly larger leadership roles, which have culminated in her 
being elected as Student Council President. She has helped organize 
and volunteered on projects to help the most vulnerable in our local 
community, such as Everyone Deserves a Smile, where she assembled 
and delivered care packages for the homeless and Empty Bowl, a fund-
raiser for the local food bank. Erin has also volunteered with the school’s 
Reconciliation Leadership Committee. Erin also volunteers within the 
wider community. She was a volunteer coach for youth basketball, vol-
unteers with the Streamkeeper’s Association, serves as a member of the 

City of Nanaimo’s Youth Advisory Council and is a Volunteer Advisor for the Nanaimo Regional General Hospital 
Step Up Youth Program. Recently, Erin won a Rotary Youth Leadership Award for her volunteering and leadership 
endeavours within the community. Although most of her volunteer work is locally focused, she also tries to make a 
difference for those around the world. Through the Me to We Foundation and Hope for Youth Uganda, Erin has vol-
unteered at fundraisers to help those in developing countries since she was in elementary school.  Congratulations, 
Erin!  What a well-deserved award! 

GOVERNOR GENERAL’S AWARD 

SOVEREIGN’S AWARD 

Congratulations, Erin! 



We Day 

THÉÂTRE LA SEIZIÈME 

An actor from Théâtre la 
seizième attended our school 
in November to do improvisa-
tion workshops with some of 
our French Immersion and 
Core French students.  A big 
thank you to the CPF for 
helping to sponsor this event! 

 

DRAMA DEPARTMENT (MS. PARKER) 

Please save the date for this year’s  
NDSS Musical Theatre Production: 

BEAUTY AND THE BEAST 

Performance Dates: February 20
th

 and 21
st

 

Venue: Port Theatre, Nanaimo 

Tickets can be purchased in advance at:  

http://www.porttheatre.com/theatre-info/ticket-info 

This is a timeless tale of love and redemption that your whole family will 
enjoy. 

Beauty and the Beast is a Disney French fairy tale about a beautiful and 
gentle young woman who sacrifices her freedom for her father’s. A 
beast, who was once a young handsome prince, has imprisoned Belle in 
his lifeless castle, and doesn’t understand that his overpowering de-
mands won’t win her affections in the end. Nevertheless, Belle is kind to 
the well-mannered Beast, even though the beast keeps her imprisoned 
in his castle. Only when the Beast sets Belle free does he discover that 
love is not something that he can have at will, but rather, it is something 
that he must feel in his heart and give freely. 

NORTH ISLAND DRAMA FESTIVAL 

November was a busy month for NDSS’s ‘The Company’ drama group, who entered an adjudicated festival one-act 
play, “The Bridge” at The North Island Regional Drama Festival at VIU in November. The following cast: Sam Caron, 
Karlaya Dickinson, Connor James MacIsaac, Elise Montgomery, Kalia Rickerby, and Jordan Wells won the following 
artistic awards: Ensemble Excellence in Voice and Ensemble Excellence in Classical Performance. 

Technical awards went to our costume, hair and makeup designers, Gracie Laboucan, Zoe Wood, and Tristan 
Poelzer, who received awards for Outstanding Costume and Prosthetic Work. Freyja Wang also received an award 
for Outstanding Lighting Design. We would like to thank the NDSS PAC for generously supporting our participation 
in this event once again this year.  

The musical theatre and drama department is always looking for volunteers. If you can assist with the pro-
duction, Ms. Parker would be most appreciative and find a position that would suit your skills and comfort 
level. If you have any questions, or require further information, please contact Ms. Parker at:  mpar-
ker@sd68.bc.ca 

DECEMBER DRAMA & DESSERT NIGHT 

We kicked off a delicious holiday season in December 
with our second annual Drama and Dessert Night on De-
cember 11th. Proceeds go to the drama club and musical 
theatre. The evening opened with a song from a well-
known alumni member, Raymond Salgado. The cast and 
ensemble from Ms. Parker’s Beauty and The Beast Mu-
sical Theatre class performed the opening scene to give 
the audience a taste of this year’s Disney musical. See 
performance details above. The evening closed with a 
hilarious comedy as Ms. Parker’s senior Acting class 
performed their one act play, “Bad Auditions for Bad Ac-
tors.” An enjoyable evening was had by all! 

WE DAY  

In November, members of the NDSS Student Coun-
cil attended WE Day in Vancouver.  Students earned 
their tickets to WE Day through their volunteer activi-
ties in the past school year, and being involved in 
groups such as our Global and Environment Commit-
tees.  WE Day brought world-renowned speakers 
and A-list performers together with tens of thousands 
of young people to celebrate their contributions and 
kick-start another year of inspiration.  A big thank 
you goes out to our PAC for helping to fund this 
trip! 

http://www.porttheatre.com/theatre-info/ticket-info


 

SAVE THE DATE!  DANCE SHOWCASE JAN 17 at VIU 

On December 5th, students from the two Dance classes travelled to VIBE 
Dance Studio and joined peers from Ladysmith Secondary and Dover 
Bay Secondary to participate in a full day of workshops. Students learned 
four different styles including The Hustle, Locking, Grooving, and a style 
of hip hop unique to one of the studio’s teachers. They worked hard and 
were exhausted by the end of the day.  

Please join on us on Thursday, January 17th at VIU for our semester end 
showcase where students from these two classes, as well as the Dance 
Company, will share the work they have been doing this year. 



STUDENT FEES 

It is not too late to take care of your school fees.  Student 
activity fees are essential for all students to pay, as the 
funds are used to support a variety of school-based 
events. Please pay fees as soon as possible if you have 
not already done so!  

$15.00   Student activity fee 

$80.00   Grad 

$55.00   Yearbook 

Dry Grad fee is $60 if purchased by Feb. 28; 

$65.00 as of March 1. 

DON’T MISS OUT ON A YEARBOOK! 

Yearbooks sold out last 
year before everyone 
could get one.  Do not 
wait until the last minute 
to purchase your year-
book, they must be or-
dered early so we can 
anticipate demand! 

 

Career Planning and Job Search  

Workshops for Youth 

NLPS ACADEMY REGISTRATION INFORMATION 



STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES 

Aaron Bruce:  Aaron.Bruce@sd68.bc.ca 

Adam Laforest:  Adam.Laforest@sd68.bc.ca 

Adriana Prlic:  Adriana.Prlic@sd68.bc.ca 

Angela Milligan:  AMilligan@sd68.bc.ca   

Anna Thor:  athor@sd68.bc.ca 

Anoop Minhas:  Anoop.Minhas@sd68.bc.ca 

Beverly Long:  blong@sd68.bc.ca 

Bobbie-Jean Taylor:  btaylor@sd68.bc.ca 

Braden Kline:  Braden.Kline@sd68.bc.ca 

Brett Hughes:  Brett.Hughes@sd68.bc.ca 

Brie Fellows:  Brie.Fellows@sd68.bc.ca 

Brittany Hannah:  brittany.hannah@sd68.bc.ca 

Caitlin Johnston:  Caitlin.Johnston@sd68.bc.ca 

Candice Werner:  Candice.Werner@sd68.bc.ca 

Carol Funk:  cfunk@sd68.bc.ca 

Chantal Bernier:  cbernier@sd68.bc.ca 

Christopher Mack:  cmack@sd68.bc.ca 

Craig Jackson:  Craig.Jackson@sd68.bc.ca 

Dan Parker:  Dan.Parker@sd68.bc.ca 

Danielle Ashworth Clarke:                     
D.Ashworthclarke@sd68.bc.ca                             

David Grey: dgrey@sd68.bc.ca 

David Leverette:  David.Leverette@sd68.bc.ca 

Dean Darbyshire:  ddarbyshire@sd68.bc.ca 

Dee Hartig:  dhartig@sd68.bc.ca 

Donald Perkins:  dperkins@sd68.bc.ca 

Elliot Jones:  Elliot.Jones@sd68.bc.ca 

Emily Recalma:  Emily.Recalma@sd68.bc.ca 

Eric Cizeron:  ECizeron@sd68.bc.ca 

Franjo Crnkovic:  FCrnkovic@sd68.bc.ca 

Gena Seward-Wilson: GSeward-
Wilson@sd68.bc.ca 

Geoff Steel:  gsteel@sd68.bc.ca 

Glenn Johnson:  gjohnson1@sd68.bc.ca 

Grace Ledingham:  GLedingham@sd68.bc.ca 

Graham Giske:  Graham.Giske@sd68.bc.ca 

Gunnar Myhrer:  gmyhrer@sd68.bc.ca 

Han Bae:  Han.Bae@sd68.bc.ca 

Heather McCarthy: 
Heather.McCarthy@sd68.bc.ca 

Holly Lorenz:  Holly.Lorenz@sd68.bc.ca 

Hung Tang:  HTang@sd68.bc.ca 

James Cox:  JCox@sd68.bc.ca 

Janelle Lemoine:  Janelle.Lemoine@sd68.bc.ca 

Jason Smith:  JSmith@sd68.bc.ca 

Jean Kloppenburg:  jkloppenburg@sd68.bc.ca 

Jeannine Companion:  jcompanion@sd68.bc.ca 

Jim Kral:  JKral@sd68.bc.ca 

Joanne Pyne:  jpyne@sd68.bc.ca 

Joanne Tomiyama:  jtomiyama@sd68.bc.ca 

Joel Smith:  JSmith02@sd68.bc.ca 

John Noble:  jnoble@sd68.bc.ca 

Kari Kemp:  Kari.Kemp@sd68.bc.ca 

Keith Jones:  Keith.Jones@sd68.bc.ca 

Kelly Barnum:  KBarnum@sd68.bc.ca 

Kelsey Price:  Kelsey.Price@sd68.bc.ca 

Kimberley Les-Strange:  KLes-
Strange@sd68.bc.ca 

Lisa Cunnian:  Lisa.Cunnian@sd68.bc.ca 

Louise Prefontaine:  
louise.prefontaine@sd68.bc.ca 

Luc Begin:  lbegin@sd68.bc.ca 

Martha Parker:  mparker01@sd68.bc.ca 

Mary Anne Goater:  ma.goater@sd68.bc.ca 

Maryah McKibbon (Bell):  MMckib-
bon@sd68.bc.ca 

Matt Lettington:  MLettington@sd68.bc.ca 

Megan Edgar:  Megan.Edgar@sd68.bc.ca 

Megan Thompson:  Me-
gan.Thompson@sd68.bc.ca 

Melanie Carmichael:  Mela-
nie.Carmichael@sd68.bc.ca 

Melissa Woodcock:  Melis-
sa.Woodcock@sd68.bc.ca 

Michelle Smith:  MSmith@sd68.bc.ca 

Nathan Stevenson:  nstevenson@sd68.bc.ca 

Nick Janzen:  Nick.Janzen@sd68.bc.ca 

Nicole Lewis:  Nicole.Lewis@sd68.bc.ca 

Nirmal Gill:  ngill@sd68.bc.ca 

Pamela Rai:  prai@sd68.bc.ca 

Patricia Rivard:  patricia.rivard@sd68.bc.ca 

Randi Turner:  Randi.Turner@sd68.bc.ca 

Richard Becker:  rbecker@sd68.bc.ca 

Robert Boudreau:  RBoudreau@sd68.bc.ca 

Roxane Pitre:  rpitre@sd68.bc.ca 

Russell Bueckert:  RBueckert@sd68.bc.ca 

Ryan Orton:  ROrton@sd68.bc.ca 

Samantha Marriott:  Saman-
tha.Marriott@sd68.bc.ca 

Sarah Zeitz:  Sarah.Zeitz@sd68.bc.ca 

Stacy Marusic:  smarusic@sd68.bc.ca 

Stefane Begin:  Stefane.Begin@sd68.bc.ca 

Stephen Epp:  sepp@sd68.bc.ca 

Teresa Al-Hajj:  talhajj@sd68.bc.ca 

Teresa Martin:  Teresa.Martin@sd68.bc.ca 

Tony Bryce:  TBryce@sd68.bc.ca 

Tracey Russell:  trussell@sd68.bc.ca 

Victoria Nold:  vnold@sd68.bc.ca 

Zed Malenica:  zmalenica@sd68.bc.ca 

THANK YOU FROM GLOBAL COMMITTEE! 

Thanks to our wonderful NDSS community, Student 
Council Global Committee met their goal of filling 100 
care packages with socks, toques, gloves, scarves, 
toothbrushes and toothpaste.  On December 14, some 
NDSS students helped pack the bags for delivery.  On 
December 15, they helped deliver the bags to various 
shelters around Nanaimo.  It was a rewarding experience 
to participate in Everyone Deserves A Smile (EDAS) 
again this year! 

 

STUDENT COUNCIL THEME DAYS 

Jan. 18
th

  Meme Day (dress as your favourite 
  meme) 

Feb. 15
th

  Decade Day (dress from your       
  favourite decade) 

Feb. 27
th

  Pink Shirt Day 

Mar. 15
th

  Pajama Day 

Apr. 5
th

  Jersey Day (Humboldt anniversary)  

April 23-26  Earth Week 

May 3
rd

  Denim Day 

May 24
th

  Socks and Sandals 

June 14
th

  Rainbow Day 
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